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Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
FOREST MANAGEMENT BUREAU
Visayas, Avenue, Diliman, 1100 Quezon City

Tel. No.: (632) 8925-2141 / (632) 8927-4788

E-mail Address: fmb@denr.gov.ph

MEMORANDUM

FOR : The Regional Executive Director
DENR MIMAROPA Region
1515 L&S Building
Roxas Blvd., Ermita, Manila

FROM ; The Assistant Secretary for Policy, Planning and Foreign-Assisted and
Special Projects, and Director, in concurrent capacity

SUBJECT : CONDUCT OF MONITORING AND ASSESSMENT ON THE
ACTIVITIES UNDER SOIL CONSERVATION AND WATERSHED
MANAGEMENT
. gy .‘: (&
DATE . QEC 10 201

Please be informed that a composite team from the Forest Management Bureau (FMB)
will be conducting monitoring and assessment on the established Small Water Impounding
System (Spring Development), review and evaluation of the Integrated Watershed
Management Plan of Bongabong River Watershed, and documentation of established SWIS
(Spring Development) and installed watershed monitoring instruments for the Watershed
Ecosystems Management Section’s Audio-Visual Presentations on 10-18 December 2021.

In this regard, we would like to request that the team be assisted by personnel from
' Regional Office during the specified days of field work.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION, PLEASE.

CIAL C. AMARO, JR., CESO 1T

: Copy furnished:
| The Undersecretary for Field Operations and Environment

| Harnessing forestry science for sustainable development



